
 

 

 
SWYDDFA’R ARWEINYDD 
OFFICE OF THE LEADER  
 
Fy Nghyf / My Ref:  CM50073   
  
Dyddiad / Date:  13 July 2023  
 
 
Gavin McArthur, Chairperson, Governance and Audit Committee 
Chris Burns, Deputy Chairperson, Governance and Audit Committee 
Cardiff Council,  
County Hall, 
Cardiff CF10 4UW 

 
Annwyl/Dear Gavin and Chris, 
 
Thank you for your letter and the work of the Committee in reviewing the Annual 
Wellbeing Report. 
 
I welcome the Committee’s view that the self-assessment process was robust and that 
the relevant performance duties have been sufficiently discharged. I also welcome the 
Committee’s acknowledgement that recommendations and observations from 
previous consideration of the report had been addressed to the Committee’s 
satisfaction and that you consider the self-assessment to be an excellent report.  
 
I note that the Committee has made no formal recommendations but has provided 
some observations that can support improvement to future reports.  I know that officers 
will continue to engage in constructive dialogue with the Committee.  In response to 
the observation on the consistency of the conclusions drawn for each wellbeing 
objective I have asked officers to review this and make any necessary changes prior 
to the report being considered by Council. 
 
I wish to place on record my thanks to the committee for their consideration of the 
report. The view of the Governance and Audit Committee represents an important part 
of the Council’s assurance process and plays a valued role in supporting ongoing 
improvement. I look forward to ongoing engagement. 
 
Yn gywir,  
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
CYNGHORYDD / COUNCILLOR HUW THOMAS 
ARWEINYDD / LEADER 
CYNGOR CAERDYDD / CARDIFF COUNCIL 

 


